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ETCMN Board Meeting
July 23, 2021
The Executive Board Meeting for the East Texas Wood Duck TMN Chapter was held at the Mineola Nature Preserve.
Call to order: our President, Paul Wick, called the meeting to order at 17:35 hours
Approval minutes 4/15/21: following a 1st and 2nd motion, the minutes were approved.
President’s opening statements and report: 
· Paul and Beverly shared with the Board their discussion and recommendations re: an end of year award ceremony in conjunction with the Chapter Holiday Party. The focus of this ceremony should or would be to acknowledge exemplary achievements by chapter members throughout the year. Exemplary achievements have not been defined as yet; however, the idea is to separate those acknowledgements from the ongoing certification and milestone pin awards. 
· Discussion: 
· Vicki (Hoppis) reminded the Board that at present, if we moved to hand out all achievement/milestone pins at the end of the year, then she would be physically holding a large amount of pins.
· Other point made by member was that if all pins and awards were bundled into the end of the year award ceremony, it could make for a very long session and leave little time for the end of year holiday celebration.
· It was suggested that pin/milestone awards should continue as currently in place and “someone(s)” on the Board define “exemplary achievement” and reserve their acknowledgement at the awards ceremony. 
· Action:
· Continue to give out certification and milestone pins throughout the year 
· Define and identify exemplary achievement awards
· Incorporate the exemplary achievement award ceremony with Holiday Party (December 11th 10-1400 hrs) at the Discovery Science Center Annex
· The above recommendations were approved unanimously after a 1st and 2nd motion.
· It was brought to the Board’s attention that a member had requested access to the membership contact list.  Discussion included the fact that all members have access to most active members’ contact information through:
· The Organizational Chart
· The VSH contact list—AND……………..
· If info not found in the above two documents, by asking for a specific contact from any Executive Board member or by asking Beverly. 
· Paul announced to the Board Members that he, Wanda and Beverly would be forming the Nominating Committee later this year to formulate a new slate of officers for the Executive Board.
Old business: no report
New business:  
  Reports: Officers/ Directors/ Committee Chairs
1. Chapter Activity Day: Beverly reported that Nan and Paul had identified a new project. On September 11th from 09-1300hrs Hideaway Club House, Tanya Homayoun would introduce and speak to Camera Trapping Project. 
a. According to Tanya (per eBlast 7/18/21), "Camera Trapping for Science" Project uses stationary game cameras to detect wildlife. It’s a great way to document observations of animals we often miss with traditional surveys and counts. This workshop will introduce the basics of camera trapping, how to set up and manage a camera trap, and how to process and share your observations on iNaturalist. As part of the workshop, we will practice setting up cameras in the field.”
b. Beverly stressed to the Board that there would be NO financial liability for the Chapter in taking the loan of the cameras.  
c. Beverly stated this project has a huge potential for involvement by many of the chapter members. 
d. Beverly stressed that the project needs a manager to coordinate volunteers and data management.
e. Those in attendance were generally favorable about this potential project and activity.
2. Beverly announced that August 12th at 17:30 the Future Projects Committee will have a Zoom meeting to discuss what constitutes a “Big Project” and specifically, explore the project of Texas City Nature Challenge.  
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Beverly strongly encouraged Board Members to attend this Zoom meeting given its potential importance. An eBlast communication will be coming out very soon addressing this matter. 
3. Beverly announced that the new training class will start January 25, 2022 and will be back at the Nature Center.
4. Monthly chapter programs (W. Rauscher):
a. Wanda provided a handout reviewing and identifying remaining activities for chapter meetings. (See attachment 2)
5. Historian/Scrapbook: Jan Barth spoke to some of the ongoing challenges with developing the scrapbook this past year. 
6. Treasurer’s Report: 
a. Phil Guthrie reported that the chapter’s finances are about the same as last reported (April 2021). Given the time of the year, there have been few expenses, but anticipates those will increase later in the year as preparations start for the 2022 Training Class.
7. Lindsey Smith briefly spoke to the volunteer service projects currently identified. 
8. Volunteer Service Projects: 
a. Speakers Bureau: Greg Marshall briefed the Board. He indicated that there have been few requests for speakers. He attributed this to the summertime break and that most folks are busy with vacations and time off. 
9. Membership: V. Hoppis provided an ETCMN Membership Report in the form of a handout (attachment 1) for the Board members. 
10. Communications:
a. Terri updated the Board re: her activities in getting the word out about the chapter. She indicated having contacted a number of media outlets and described briefly some of the challenges. 
i. She indicated she will be cross referencing with some of the other Texas chapters for suggestions and input.
ii. She did indicate that the Tyler Library has approved a November display by the chapter
11. Newsletter:
a. Ann indicated that the newsletter will be going out on gmail in the future. She will provide details re: this change in near future. 
b. She indicated that she would like to promote various project activities within the chapter as they occur.  
Meeting adjourned at 6:35 pm 
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Program 2021

Joshua Lee
Adopt-A-Loop Great Texas Wildlife Trails

ZOOM Jan 28, 2021

Dr. John Abbott and Kendra Abbott
Author, Odonata expert

ZOOM Feb 25, 2021

Leo Gustafson
| Manager of the NRNW Refuge

ZOOM March 25, 2021

Andrew Myers
TX Dept Health Seafood Safety Program (DSHS)

ZOOM April 15, 2021

Donna Work, TFS on red-cockaded woodpecker

ZOOM May 27, 2021

Dr. Dwayne Estes
Clematis species diversity

ZOOM Jun24, 2021

Remainder of year- still a work in progress- speakers,

dates, and meeting location all to be confirmed-

Mr. William Garvin, Caldwell Zoo, on participation | August/Sept.

in conservation program for Texas Horned Lizard-

Has agreed to speak- still pinning down date

Dr. Daniel Bennett, expert on pollinators & August/Sept/Oct

especially wasps and bees of Big Thicket Region,
SFA. Has agreed to speak- still pinning down date
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Other ideas/topics -speakers not yet contacted

How did Asian clams, Corbicula fluminea, get in
our lakes? Can we, should we think about
mitigation?

Dr. David Britton Aquatic Invasive Species
Coordinator @ U.S.. Fish and Wildlife Service
A ZOOM event- based in San Marcos

Swamp rabbits are going OFF the species of
concern list according to expert Jonah Evans.
Which mammals remains on the list for our
region?

Recommended speaker- David (Dave) Holderman
Based in Whitehouse, TX-
Local speaker

Lichens in East Texas- diversity of species- how to
record observations in a way that identification is
possible

Manuela Dal Forno, BRIT- Would need to be
aZOOM event

Crawfish diversity in Texas

Daniel P. Johnson active on iNat; has found
several new Texas species; in Houston area so
plan on ZOOM
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ETCMN Membership Report —07/22/2021

VSH—3717 AT—920

ANNUAL RECERTIFICATION—25

Amy Cumbie Wanda Rauscher Karen Rueb-Hall
Paul Wick Beverly Guthrie Phil Guthrie
Quita Russell Carl Strange Dawn Bahr
Patricia Gray Vickie Hoppis Ray Rottmann
Lindsey Smith Dale Wade Bobbie Williams
Pat Spradiin Jamie Upson Kari Steph
Robert Lumpkins Lance Homeniuk sara Emry-Arthur
Paul Bateman Nan Bateman Sally Shroyer

Ann Reynolds

INITIAL CERTIFICATION
Mim Hershey llene Getzone Mark Edmund

Terri Gerber Dan Gerber Donna Smith
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DOUBLE CERTIFICATION

llene Getzone

MILESTONE
Karen Rueb-Hall-500 Vickie Hoppis-500

Paul Wick-500 Pat Spradlin-250

Patricia Gray-250

Wanda Rauscher-500




